

 Dear Cambridge International students and families, 

Ref: Changes to the way we are awarding grades for the June 2020 series 

We understand that the Covid-19 pandemic has been a very unsettling time for students who would have normally taken their exams in the June 2020 series. 
Following our announcement to schools on 17 August about the change in our awarding process for June 2020, we wanted to contact Cambridge students and their families directly to provide answers to some of the questions you may have. 

Why did we change the way we are awarding grades for the June 2020 series? 
After we released our results on 11 August, we received a lot of feedback and suggestions from our schools and students. We listened carefully to this feedback. Schools were pleased that we were able to provide grades in challenging circumstances, but they were also concerned about some aspects of our process. Importantly, we became aware of the real anxieties some Cambridge students were facing. 
It is important to us that Cambridge students can compete on an equal basis with students who have similar national or international qualifications, and that their hard work and achievements are compared fairly. We fully recognised the urgent and practical need to help Cambridge students progress with their education and their lives. 

How did the process change? 
We decided that grades we issue for the June 2020 series will not be lower than the predicted grade submitted by the school.
How did my school calculate my predicted grade? 
In April, we asked our schools to work collaboratively with us to award grades to students. Cambridge International gave schools specific guidance on the types of evidence that could be used and on how to calculate their predicted grades. 
We know teachers worked extremely hard to gather evidence and work out predicted grades. We have viewed evidences schools used to make their predictions.

What do I do if I am not happy with my result? 
We understand that many students would have preferred to take exams. If your results aren’t what you were expecting, you should talk to your school about your options. This could include progressing to further study or taking exams in a later series. 

Can I take exams in a later series? 
Yes. We are running exams for the November 2020 series where schools believe it is safe and where they have the necessary permissions from government authorities. We believe exams remain the fairest and most reliable way to assess student achievement and our schools are telling us they want to hold exams if they can. You should speak to your school if you may be interested in taking exams in a later series. 

Can a candidate appeal their predicted grade? 
We are finalising our appeals process and we will update schools next week, so please check with your school. 
We are very grateful to students, parents and schools for their patience and understanding in what has been a changing situation. 
If you or your parents have any further questions, please contact your school.

We wish you the very best at this challenging time. 

Yours faithfully, 

Christine Özden 
Chief Executive, Cambridge Assessment International Education
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